
QOAD 4 - Combe Hill Wood 

 

Planner’s comments. 

It was good to see members from neighbouring clubs as well as the QO Stalwarts. Thank you for 

coming and for your kind comments. I thought we might have had a few grumbles about the mud 

and slippery paths. 

I have a few apologies. 

 There was some confusion with the date. Early on it appeared on the BO website as 8th March. 

 The winter timings still appeared on our website and some came early. The final details were 

supposed to correct this. 

 The results are a little late in posting. 

 My apologies, in particular to Will, for not giving him his full 60 minutes running. I was sure that 

no one would get them all. A couple further out in the south might have given a bit more choice. 

 

Analysis of the results shows that most of you went the same route from the start. Maybe a start 

further south would have given more options. 

Our thanks to Nine Square Trust and J and F Clark for the use of the areas. 

My personal thanks to new member of QO, Roger Dickey, for his offer of help and taking all the tasks 

on board. It was quite a baptism of fire. Thanks also to the control collectors and our SI man Jeff and 

the registration team of Luke and Margaret. 


